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Answer:  
 
The Official Secretary posted a statement on the Office’s website on 17 November 2009 rejecting Piers 
Ackerman’s comments on the ABC ‘Insiders’ program on 8 November 2009. The Office website also 
contained a link to the statement issued on this matter by Mr Terry Moran, Secretary of the Department 
of the Prime Minister and Cabinet on 9 November 2009. Mr Barrie Cassidy issued a retraction on the 
‘Insiders’ program on Sunday 22 November 2009. 
 
 
  


